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WELCOME TO THE SHCC LISTSERV

The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important time- sensitive information about the 

administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD.


                                        

Sent: Wednesday, June 22, 2011 12:15 PM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC ListServ #110 - Utility Allowance Adjustments


Important Information about Utility Allowances

On June 20, 2011, HUD issued a memo to HUD staff and Contract Administrators (CA) regarding Utility Allowance (UA) adjustments.  Owners have always been required to perform an analysis of the UA with each request for a rent adjustment and make a recommendation to the CA regarding an increase.  Until now, SHCC has allowed owners to submit the UA analysis to SHCC every three years.  In the off years, SHCC allowed the owner to certify that the analysis was performed and no change of greater than 10% occurred, in accordance with HUD Handbook 4350.1, Section 7-24B.  This recent information from HUD stated that owners must submit a full UA analysis to the CA with EVERY request for a rent adjustment.  Therefore, every rent adjustment or contract renewal request submitted as of June 20, 2011 must include a full UA analysis.  

The memo also reiterates the requirement that, prior to approving a decrease to the Utility Allowance, the Contract Administrator must receive a copy of the notice that was distributed to residents advising them of their right to have 30 days to comment on the decrease.  Once the 30-day comment period has elapsed, the CA must also receive the owner certification as to compliance with tenant comment procedures.  

When your property’s UA decreases, please remind your residents that the purpose of the UA is to subsidize their utility expenses only.  A decrease in their UA does not change the amount they are required to pay based on 30% of their income (total tenant payment).  What will change is the amount of their monthly payment (tenant rent).  We have found that educating residents on this distinction is very important, especially when they are faced with a decrease in their UA.

Information about preparing and submitting a UA analysis and all the forms mentioned above can be found at our website: http://www.shccnet.org.  If you have any questions, please contact your SHCC Financial Analyst. 
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